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NATIONAL COMMODITY CLEARING LIMITED 

Circular to all Members of the Clearing Corporation 
Circular No.  : NCCL/MEMBERSHIP/-004/2024 
Date   : May 29, 2024 
Subject   : Instructions to Principal Entities under Telecom Commercial Communication   
                            Customer Preference Regulations, 2018 – Measures for prevention of Unsolicited  
                            Commercial Communications (UCC) 
 

 
NCCL, in continuation of the earlier emails dated March 15, 2023 and September 01, 2023 is now 
in receipt of an email from SEBI dated May 21, 2024 on the subject matter informing the receipt of 
a letter from Telecom Regulatory Authority of India (“TRAI”) wherein it has been requested to direct 
all entities/institutions under the jurisdiction of SEBI for effective implementation of guidelines for 
sending commercial communication using telecom resources through Voice Calls or SMS. 
 
In this context, Members attention is also drawn to Exchange circular no. NCDEX/MEMBERSHIP-
045/2023 dated September 18, 2023 on Instructions to Principal Entities under Telecom 
Commercial Communication Customer Preference Regulations, 2018 - Measures to Curb Misuse 
of Headers and Content Templates – SMSes. 
 
 
SEBI vide said email dated May 21, 2024 has now also shared the Important aspects of guidelines 
for the Senders of the Commercial Communications, as per Telecom Commercial Communication 
Customer Preference Regulations, 2018 (“TCCCPR-2018”) and various Directions issued 
thereunder, for prevention of Unsolicited Commercial Communication (“UCC”) and hence potential 
misuse by fraudsters, the copy of which is attached as an Annexure 1. 
 
Accordingly, Members and participants are advised to take note of the contents of the circular and 
the direction of “TRAI” as per the Annexure 1, as well as those conveyed earlier through Exchange 
circular dated September 18, 2023 as stated above. 
 
 
All Members are advised to take necessary measures for effective implementation of the guidelines 
issued by TRAI and ensure strict adherence to the compliance requirements. 
 
For and on behalf of 
National Commodity Clearing Limited  
 
 
Ketan Jadhav 
Assistant Vice President 
 

 
For further information / clarifications, please contact  
1. Customer Service Group on toll free number: 1800 266 6007 
2. Customer Service Group by E-mail to: contactus@nccl.co.in 
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